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Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 8th January 2013 in the Village Hall Club Room
Present:  Cllrs J Rivers (Chairman), Mrs S Mash,  D Lewis, Mrs P Homewood, J Smith, N Thom,  
P Venning, Borough Councillor M Burgess, 6 members of the public and Mrs Y Osborne (Clerk)
2604.
Apologies & reasons for absence:  Community Warden Lee Kidd & Tree Warden Phil 
Willcocks.
2605.
Declaration of Interest by Members on any of the agenda items. All members present are required to declare, at this point in the meeting or as soon as possible thereafter i) any Disclosable Pecuniary Interests (DPIs) and/or ii) other interest arising under the Code of Conduct in respect of any item(s) of business being considered at the meeting.  Anyone with a DPI must, unless a dispensation has been granted, withdraw from the meeting during consideration of the relevant item of business.  None declared.
The meeting was adjourned for the public session.
2606.  To confirm Minutes of the Meeting held on 11th December 2012:  Confirmed and signed as a correct record after an amendment made.
2607. 
Matters Arising:  See Clerk's Report.  With regard to our preferred area for Local Needs Housing it is to be noted that Highways have vetoed any development which would come out onto Poplar Road from Forge Meads. Clerk to ask for fuller details on the new regulation.
2608.  Planning Applications: Previously circulated to Councillors


i) 12/01437/AS The Granary, Little Acton, Acton Lane – Proposed two storey extension to western end of house, entrance porch and attached entrance garden wall with doorway.  Cllrs had listened to comments made during the public session and all agreed to support this application.


ii) 12/01438/AS The Granary, Little Acton, Acton Lane – Proposed replacement of existing stables and outbuildings with a studio outbuilding.  All agreed to support this application.
2609.
To further consider and ratify the proposed budget for 2013/14 – deferred from last meeting.  The Chairman updated the meeting on the latest information from ABC.  Parish Council precepts will not be capped this year.  After much discussion, when concern was expressed in making any increase in difficult times, it was agreed to increase the precept to £37.47 per band D equivalent household, with an approximate precept of £18,700. Forecast to be adjusted but basic expenditure agreed. There had been no increase in the last 4 years.  Our concurrent grant for the next financial year will be £3,170 which will be reduced next year and in view of the reduction in Council Tax Benefit we will be receiving, for this year only, Council Tax Support of £1,790.  It was agreed that the reasons for increasing the precept should be fully explained to parishioners in an article in the Outlook on Oxney.  This will be prepared by Cllr Venning and sent round for approval and/or comment.
2610.
To decide upon type & position of tree awarded to us from the Kent Men of the Trees competition:  Unfortunately our Tree Warden was unable to be present but had suggested to the Clerk that both trees could go in the centre of The Green.   One to be the Diamond Jubilee Oak tree given by the Kent Men of the Trees and the other bought with the vouchers from the last two competitions and could be called the 2012 Olympic tree.  The Tree Warden will advise on the type of tree.  Concern was expressed over the roots from these trees causing damage to the path in years to come.
2611.
To further discuss and decide upon the action, if any, to be taken with regard to looking after the fire hydrants in the village:  Alf Mather, Caretaker, has volunteered to include the checking of these within his duties.  Cllrs agreed to this.
2612.
Waste & Recycling update:  The Chairman reported that there will be a presentation at the KALC meeting he will be attending on 9th January. He understands that the green waste 
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recycling will commence fairly quickly after the 1st April but this will be confirmed shortly.  It is expected that there will be a charge for this service.
2613.
Poplar Farm Pond update:  The Chairman reported on a very good meeting with all parties involved.  The Kentish Stour Countyside Partnership will be organising funding but this might not be able to include an interpretation board which the Chairman had said the Council may consider funding.  When further information is available a meeting will be held with nearby residents but in the meantime a further meeting will be held at the end of January beginning of February.  The Chairman thanked the Sports Club for offering the use of the Sports Club to hold these meetings in and hopes that it may be used again.  We should still bear in mind the care of the other ponds in the village.
2614.   Correspondence:


a) Landscape Services – Quotes for Grounds Maintenance 2013 – Quote included Coronation Field at £37.50 per cut.  The other areas come within the Caretakers budget.  Now that the scheme is working well it was agreed to accept the gang mowing quote of £469.68 for 12 cuts on the area behind Jubilee Fields and next to Woodland View and £61.80 to flail cut the fenced off area. 


b) Robert Pudan – Quote for gang mowing Coronation Field £35. Quote for continuing to cut the grass in the Churchyard, £115 as before.  Cllrs agreed to accept both these quotes. 


For noting: 


c) Receipt from the Royal British Legion.




Forwarded by E-mail:

d) KALC – Broadband update     e) KALC – DCLG Consultation on Examining Speed Limits for HGVs over 7.5 tonnes on single carriageway roads.     f) KALC – Christmas Greetings     g) Rural Kent – Rural News 124     g) KALC – Parish News 366     h) ABC – Housing Framework Consultation.
2615.
Working Party Reports:


a) Finance: Monthly Transaction Statement including Caretaker Transaction Statement. To note that this hasn't been bank reconciled as the bank statement has yet to be received.  Agreed 


b) Planning:  




    Decisions received: None

         
    Considered since last meeting:

    12/01402/AS  Peening Farmhouse – Underpinning of rear right hand corer of property & repair           to external & internal walls



                      Support

c)  Highways – Concern was expressed over the way the work was being carried out by South East Water at the junction of Swan Street and Poplar Road.  Clerk to report concerns when sending photos of the poor way the grass verges outside houses have been reinstated.


d)  Footpaths – Nothing to report


e)  Open Spaces – Nothing to report


f)   Cemetery & Churchyard – Nothing to report

2616.
Reports (for noting) from Representatives on outside bodies: 
            Village Hall Management Committee – Cllr Thom gave a short report.  A quiz has been arranged 
for 25th January and the Tenterden 5 mile run for 17th February.  A meeting has been arranged 
to consider setting up a table tennis club. 
2617.
Date of next Planning Meeting:  to be advised. 
2618.
Date of next full Meeting of the Parish Council:  12th February 2013
2619.
Items for information: 


Letter of thanks from Victim Support for the donation given to them.

The meeting closed at 21.37hrs 
For inclusion in Outlook on Oxney - Precept information

